COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, 25th September,  2006

QUESTION (04)
QUESTION:   Councillor M. Murphy
"To ask the Manager to provide a progress report for the taking in charge of Pairc Gleann Trasna?"

REPLY:
The roads and services in Pairc Gleann Trasna have been recommended for taking in charge by the Council. A report on the proposed declaration of roads in Pairc Gleann Trasna to be public roads will go to the Tallaght Area Committee Meeting on the 25th September, 2006 for noting and the recommendation of that Committee will be brought before the Council for approval at the Council Meeting on the 9th October, 2006.

There are two linear strips of open space associated with the Pairc Gleann Trasna.  One is a linear grass margin planted up with trees and the developer has been requested to submit Title Transfer Documents to facilitate the taking in charge of this area, and they are awaited. 

The other area consists of a similar linear strip with a low wall and railings.  However there are outstanding issues regarding this open space.  The Council have prepared and issued a list of outstanding works, to the developer, necessary to bring this strip of open space to taking in charge standard.  Formal Title Transfer Documents and maps have been requested and are also awaited. 

